From: Stephanie Boswall

To: Williams. Tracey; Thurrock FPG; Johansson, KJ
Cc: Stephanie Boswall; Julian Boswall

Subject: Thurrock FGP - ENO10092 - Preliminary Meeting
Date: 06 October 2020 16:41:11

Dear Tracey

Thurrock Flexible Generation Plant — EN010092

Preliminary Meeting

| can confirm that the attendees of the Preliminary Meeting from the Applicant team will

be as follows:

With regard to agenda items on which we wish to speak, please note the following:

1. We are not proposing to speak on the principal issues or the draft timetable set out
in the Rule 6 letter, save to respond to any issues raised by the inspector or other
parties;

2. We do have some observations to make relating to the list of SOCGs detailed in
Annex E to the Rule 6 letter. In particular, there are certain parties with which the
Applicant is not intending to enter into an SOCG at this stage, but this will be kept
under review in advance of the deadline for submission of SOCGs as set out in the
draft timetable; and

3. There are two potential changes to the Applicant’s scheme with regard to which the
Applicant has entered into discussions with stakeholders following publication of the
Relevant Representations. The Applicant will be in a position to update the ExA at
the Preliminary Meeting once final decisions have been made as to whether it
intends to make a formal request in respect of these potential changes. The
Applicant does not consider it helpful to try to summarise the potential changes in
this email, as discussions with relevant stakeholders are ongoing at this time.

More generally, | would like to mention the following:

1. We are close to finalising the Cumulative Environmental Assessment addendum

which is referenced in paragraph 15 of the application covering letter;
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2. We have commissioned a Navigation Risk Assessment in relation to the causeway;
3. We are finalising an addendum to Appendix 1 of the Planning Statement, which we
are intending to share shortly with Thurrock Council to assist in its consideration of
its Local Impact Report.
We will be asking in due course that these documents are accepted into the Examination
and will update the position on these documents as appropriate at the Preliminary
Meeting.
Best regards

Stephanie

Stephanie Boswall

Statera Energy Limited

1st Floor | 145 Kensington Church Street
London | W8 7LP

rel: I
Email: sboswall@stateraenergy.co.uk

www.stateraenergy.co.uk

Disclaimer

The information contained in this communication from the sender is confidential. It is intended solely for
use by the recipient and others authorized to receive it. If you are not the recipient, you are hereby
notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or taking action in relation of the contents of this
information is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful.

This email has been scanned for viruses and malware, and may have been automatically archived by
Mimecast Ltd, an innovator in Software as a Service (SaaS) for business. Providing a safer and more
useful place for your human generated data. Specializing in; Security, archiving and compliance. To find
out more Click Here.
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